
eases of the skeleton; of the latter, one 
man is particularly interested in the 
pelvic bones. There is one person in 
the country who can rightfully be called 
a pediatric neuroradiologist. 

One must agree with Mitchell that 
"a foundation of trained clinical ob- 
servation is necessary" in medicine. It 
is hard 'to see how this makes speciali- 
zation unnecessary. Even if man's ca- 
pacity for knowledge were limitless, his 
time to acquire it is not. A boy with 
a removable brain tumor or a surgical- 
ly curable congenital cardiac malfor- 
mation would benefit more from being 
seen by a physician -with relevant spe- 
cial experience than by one without it. 

Specialization is not evil; what is to 
be deplored is specialism, a parochial 
attitude. The general physician is not 
immune to it, as we can see when he 
deplores specialization. 

STEVEN E. Ross 
University of California School of 
Medicine, San Francisco 94122 

Automatic Language Processing: 
Source of Funds 

In discussing the report of the Auto- 
matic Language Processing Advisory 
Committee, National Academy of Sci- 
ences-National Research Council en- 
titled Language and Machines: Com- 
puters in Translation and Linguistics, 
Bryce Nelson reported an interview 
with R. Ross Macdonald, director of 
the Georgetown University Machine 
Translation Research Project (6 Jan., 
p. 59). According to the article' Mac- 
donald denied that the National Sci- 
ence Foundation had ever supported 
the Georgetown MT group-as stated 
in the Automatic Language Processing 
Advisory Committee report. "Mac- 
donald argued that this was one of the 
errors in the report, since it was 
known that all NSF money given to the 
Georgetown project came from the 
CIA." It happens that the National 
Science Foundation did make grants 
(G-2723, G-3867, and G-5513) of 
$106,000 to the Georgetown MT Proj- 
ect. My authority for these figures is 
page v of the Georgetown University 
Machine Translation Research Project 
"General Report" (June 1963) prepared 
by R. Ross Macdonald. 

A. HOOD ROBERTS 
Automatic Language Processing 
Advisory Committee, National 
Academy of Sciences, 
Washington, D.C. 20418 
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Senior and 
visiting scientist 

applowintmentss 

in lPindamental 
Research 
The Space Sciences Department, Douglas 
Missile & Space Systems Division, 
Santa Monica, has openings for full-time 
and visiting Senior Scientists in the 
following areas: 
* Solar Astrophysics 
* Plasma Geophysics 
i* Theoretical Physics 
* Planetary Interiors, At mospheres, 

& Surfaces 
*11 Ocean Sciences 
* Space Radiation Experiments 
* Planetary Meteorology 
* Atmospheric Physics 
If you are interested in working with a- 
dynamic research group and have a Ph.D. 
or equivalent, submit your resume to 
K.F.MacDonald, Douglas- Missile & 
Space Systems Division, 5300 Bolsa Ave., 
Huntington Beach, California. 
An equal opportunity employer 
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